Shirley Barth 305 N. Fifth St. Upper Sandusky, Ohio 43351

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Shirley Barth and I am accountant and the reason I support House Bill 248 is because we the people should have the right to decide what is best for ourselves and our children. We should not be forced or be discriminated against for refusing to take the vaccine. Where is our Hippa Laws? In my opinion, no one knows the long-term effects of these vaccines. They are experimental and no one should be forced into something no one really knows the end results. In addition, what about natural immunity, why is that not even coming to the forefront?

There are many doctors and medical professionals that have come forward explaining why these vaccines are not safe and we are told they are lies and they are not qualified in giving their opinion. Excuse me, they earned their degree and have their medical licenses. Why is the government and politicians so anguish for us to put foreign matter in our bodies that we do not know the long-term effects? Even using bribery to do so, Really, I ask myself Why?

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House Bill 248.

Sincerely,

Shirley Borth